TOWN OF LANGDON
APPROVED SELECT BOARD MINUTES
March 13th, 2023
Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm by Lou Beam.
Present: Lou Beam, Devin Gallagher, Nathan Chaffee
The Minutes of the Meeting of March 6th, 2023 were unanimously accepted. (Devin/Nate 3-0)

Old Business:
1. FEMA update – No check yet – Lou heard from Virginia that their would be two checks totaling around $87,000 coming. One would be coming soon. Todd heard that Alstead had received around $35,000 to date.
2. The salt line on the budget to be presented at Town Meeting may need to be changed as we have used all except 40 tons of salt and have used all the prebought salt. The Selectmen would like to discuss the reasons with the Road Agent at some time but the someone will need to add $10,000 to the budget to have enough salt to get through November and December of this year. They will see if someone will make the motion from the floor.
3. Presenting the Cane to Millie Kmiec was again discussed. Nate had spoken to Mike and he didn’t give much interest. Lou stated that the cane could be presented without the plaque being engraved as the recipient does not keep the cane but gets a pin which we now have. 
4. Lou had gotten the letter together to present to Kevin Beal and sent it to all the Selectmen. A discussion what changes should be made before calling Todd in to the next Selectmen’s Meeting to show it to him.
5. Town Meeting was discussed again since it was postponed to March 28th due to the impending storm. Lou is leaving for Florida and will not be at Town Meeting so the remaining two Selectmen decided who would present the articles that Lou was going to present.
6. Also decided not to have a Selectmen’s Meeting on March 21, 2023.
New Business:
1. The Selectmen signed Orders
2. The Selectmen signed Payroll


Since this is the last Selectmen’s Meeting that Lou will be a Selectman, he made the motion to adjourn at 7:58 pm (Lou/Nate (3-0)

Respectfully submitted by Linda Christie. 
